N.Y.C. CHINATOWN REUNION NEWSLETTER


NEW YORK

OCA-LI is having a Bias Crime Workshop on Friday, November 7, 2003.  Please go to the following website for further information:

http://www.geocities.com/oca_longisland/index.html
Looking for a job?  Check this website for great networking opportunities:

http://www.asiandiversity.com/event/index.html
New York City Council Member John C. Liu was joined by fellow City Council members and Asian-American civil rights leaders denouncing the board game Ghettopoly as racist and hurtful at a City Hall news conference yesterday.  Council Member Liu 
and the leaders demanded that the maker of the game to withdraw the repulsive item from the market, publicly apologize and donate proceeds, if any, from the sales of Ghettopoly to organizations which serve communities of color.  Attached is a report from New York Newsday.
NEW YORK NEWSDAY: Game's Profits Eyed For Charity
http://www.newsday.com/news/local/newyork/politics/ny-nygame153495933oct15,0,44963.story

Excerpt...
Ranking City Council members and Asian civil rights leaders denounced Ghettopoly as racist and hurtful yesterday at a City Hall news conference demanding that the maker donate sales proceeds to charity as Internet bidding for the board 
game reached $300.

"There are many reasons why this game is racist, the renaming of the places on the original Monopoly, the way the characters look ... they are all racist stereotypes that don't reflect reality," Liu said. "They simply perpetuate the myths that are very harmful, especially to the young people in our community."
Subject: Yahoo & eBay Shut Down "Ghettopoly," 


Dear 80-20 supporters:

Thanks to you, who took your precious time to e-mail, &/or fax &/or phone, both YAHOO & eBAY HAVE DECIDED TO SHUT DOWN 
"GHETTOPOLY." It is another wonderful demonstration that "Together, we shall overcome." For 80-20's other effective actions to enhance 
our community's welfare, see http://www.80-20initiative.net/unity1.html

Unfortunately, David Chang remains un-repentant. However, now that he is facing the consequences, we hope that he would reflect upon what he has done. For details please see below.

Again, thank you for taking the time to respond to help make America "a more perfect Union." 80-20 shall continue to monitor sites related to "Ghettopoly" for a while. We are also contacting the maker of "monopoly" whose patent rights may have been violated, to ensure the effective boycotting of "Ghettopoly." 

Tens of supporters copied 80-20 in when they communicated with David Chang, Yahoo and eBay. The messages ranged from being humorous to very tender to very stern. Go to

http://www.80-20initiative.net/ghettopoly.html
 for those great messages. The page is being constructed & will not be ready till tomorrow. Please wait and then visit. I learnt a lot from those letters.

Best regards,
S. B.


[1] Yahoo and eBay shut "Ghettopoly" down

(a) eBay's Decision:
From: "Jones, Brian" (eBay, Inc)
To: John J. Fong
Subject: Re: Responsible Business Practices (Ghettopoly Board Game)
Date: Tue, 14 Oct 2003 11:33:01 -0700

Hello, On behalf of Meg Whitman and eBay, Inc. let me thank you for sharing your concern about the item ghettopoly which had been previously listed on the eBay site. eBay has made a conscience decision that these types of items violate eBay's Offensive Materials policy and we will not allow these items to be sold on eBay. Thanks again for your concern.

Regards,
Brian Jones
eBay, Inc.

(b) Yahoo's Decision:
Date: Tue, 14 Oct 2003 06:32:11 -0700 (PDT)
From: temptress03@yahoo.com
To: Frank Chang
Subject: Yahoo! Auto Response

As of Mon, 13 Oct 2003 16:43:30 -0700. Ghettopoly.com has been shut down by Yahoo.com. To say that I am pissed off is an understatement. 
I will use all legal resources to see that is will never happen again to anyone else. For the people who already placed their orders, please rest assure your orders are still coming to you as schedule. Please let
everyone you know what happened. Thank you for your understanding.

David Chang


[2] David Chang's Reply:

Date: Tue, 14 Oct 2003 02:46:09 -0700 (PDT)
From: David Chang 
To: John J. Fong (deleted) and many others
Cc: sbw@UDel.Edu, davidchang@ghettopoly.com
Subject: Re: Responsible Business Practices (Ghettopoly Board Game)


Should we banned every single black comedian who makes jokes about Asian Americans? Is Jay Leno a racist because he made a comment about Asian
people eating dogs? How about Dave Chappell, is he a racist too? Do you think the puppets they use on Crank Yankers are stereotypical too? How about Snoop dog, is his show on MTV racist too? What do you think when Rappers rap about " Chink eyes"or "eyes slanted like " are they all racist too. Or how Asians are portrayed in Black Movies. I think before you pass judgment on my game, you should first see it. I am sorry that my last name is of Asian decent, maybe if my last name is of Simmons, you would
not be so harsh. There is all ethnic groups in Ghettopoly. Including Asian, Irish, Jewish, Hispanics, White, Italians, just like the real Ghetto. Remember, the game is called Ghettopoly not Blackopoly. Look up in the dictionary of the meaning of the word Satire.

I hope from this email that you know I am not a racist person but a person who simply decided to make a game that is not boring. I am sick and tire of Asians being treated as weaklings with no real voice in this Country. If all Asian-Americans stood up and addressed injustices from all races they have felt, then we wouldn't be the silent majority we are now. It is so sad that when for once Asians finally gather enough courage to speaks up and is against one of their own. Stop living in fear, no one if better than you or tougher than you. Do a little research first
www.joegrossberg.com/archives/000660.html, find out the percentage of people who actually like the game vs the handful of critics whose sole purpose in life is to scream racism every chance they get. I will make sure that the whole world will see what true American you guys are. 

Remember this is USA not fucking China. Do me a favor, pass this email to all the righteous Asian brothers and sisters.

David Chang
*******************************************

DAVID WONG UPDATE: Sunday, October 19, 2003

NEXT DAVID WONG SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

Please come to one of our meetings to help us free David Wong!  In New York City, our next meeting will be held on Friday, October 24 at 6:30pm, at Project Reach (1 Orchard Street).  Newcomers are welcome, and should email us if they might attend.  We encourage 

everyone to come and help free David!

FURTHER PUBLICITY ABOUT THE DAVID WONG CASE

The David Wong Support Committee is working with David’s lawyers to 

publicize the case even more! Over the past few weeks, the DWSC did outreach at the Immigrant Workers Freedom Ride rally in Queens, taped a roundtable discussion for Queens Public Access 

Television, and one of David’s lawyers was interviewed on Mimi Rosenberg’s segment on WBAI radio on October 14!  The student newspaper of Montclair State College printed an editorial about the case!  (A copy is available on the web with free registration at http://www.themontclarion.org)  

In addition, the DWSC is planning to 

make a presentation to Sarah Lawrence College students on Tuesday, November 11th!  All are welcome!

Please let us know if you would like to participate, or if you know of any other student groups that would like us to make a presentation.

When we find out broadcast dates for the public access show, we will post them on our web site.

UPDATE ON THE LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

Legally, the next step is for David’s lawyers to file request for 

permission to appeal Judge Lawliss’s 

decision.  The particular motion we made does not include an automatic 

right to appeal.  David’s lawyers should be filing the request in the next few weeks.

OCTOBER 10TH FUNDRAISER WAS A BIG SUCCESS

Thanks to all of our supporters for coming to the overflowing Artists 

for David Wong fundraiser on 

October 10th in Chinatown, NYC!  We have some pictures from the 

fundraiser on our web site, and 

we plan to put more pictures and a report about the event on the site 

soon.

REVISED VIDEO NOW AVAILABLE

The DWSC has revised the 25-minute video that is an excellent 

introduction to the case, covering the 

background and facts of David’s case, the DWSC’s organizing efforts, and the latest about Judge Lawliss’s decision featuring interviews from supporters such as human rights activist Yuri 

Kochiyama.  The video is perfect for screening to student groups!  For 

information on buying or renting the video, please email video@freedavidwong.org






